Present were Sel. Thomas Mansfield, Sel. Merrill Todd, Sel. Donald Byam and Sec. Betty Hooper.

Patrolman William Forest brought the Police payroll. Due to the illness of Police Chief John Ballou, Mr. Forest and the Selectmen discussed who would be spokesman on the budget and articles for the Police Department at town meeting in the event that the Police Chief is not well enough to attend. The Selectmen will assume the responsibility with Patrolman Forest as back-up.

Milton and David Elliott came in to renew their Gravel Removal Permit to remove 50,000 yards of gravel from the Tingley bank. Permit issued.

The Selectmen reviewed the Warrant in preparation of Town Meeting which is on March 10 at 7:00 pm in the Town Hall.